Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong iMail.

The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited takes no responsibility for the contents of this announcement makes no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaims any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.
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YEW SANG HONG (HOLDINGS) LIMITED

(Incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT - CLARIFICATION OF A PRESS ARTICLE

Yew Sang Hong (Holdings) Limited (the “Company”) refers to a press article which appeared in Oriental Daily on 7th August, 2001 (the “Press Article”) and in which it was stated that the Company is involved in certain bribery investigations being conducted by the Independent Commission Against Corruption (the “ICAC”) against an officer of the Hong Kong Housing Authority (the “HKHA”). The Company wishes to clarify its position with regard to the Press Article.

Shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution in dealing in the shares of the Company.

The Company refers to the Press Article and in which it was stated that the Company is involved in certain bribery investigations being conducted by the ICAC against an officer of the HKHA. The Company wishes to clarify its position with regard to the Press Article.

The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) has been informed by one of the directors of the Company (the “Relevant Director”) that he was arrested by the ICAC on 4th August 2001 in connection with alleged bribery charges involving a company (the “Relevant Company”), which is wholly-owned by a relative of the Relevant Director, and an officer of the HKHA (the “HKHA officer”). The Relevant Director has confirmed that he has not been charged by the ICAC for any offences up to the date of this Announcement and has been released on bail. The Company does not, directly or indirectly, have any shareholding interest in the Relevant Company. The Relevant Director has also confirmed that he does not, directly or indirectly, have any shareholding interest in the Relevant Company, nor is he a director or employee of such company.

The Board has also been informed by the Relevant Director that the ICAC are also investigating alleged bribery charges involving a director of Brongham Park Limited (being a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company) and the HKHA officer. At this stage, the Company does not have any other details concerning such investigation.

Apart from the information provided by the Relevant Director above, the Company has not been provided with any other details concerning the investigations being conducted by the ICAC described above. Except as set out in this Announcement, the Company does not have any comment in relation to any other content of the Press Article.

Based on the information currently available to it, the Board does not expect that the investigations being conducted by the ICAC would have any material effect on the operations of the Company.

The Company will keep shareholders informed of the latest developments of the investigations referred to above.

Shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution in dealing in the shares of the Company.

By order of the Board
Leung Sau Che Jennifer
Director
Dated: 8th August 2001, Hong Kong
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